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I’m at the point where I don’t know what to expect from this
show, as you might get someone making a one off appearance
before debuting on the main NXT show or a name with nothing
else going on. The show has worked before so maybe they can do
it again here. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Malik Blade/Edris Enofe vs. Quincy Elliott/Damaris Griffin

This  is  Griffin’s  in-ring  debut.  Blade  staggers  the  much
bigger Elliott with a dropkick but Elliott hits a quick splash
on the back to take over. Griffin comes in to work on Enofe’s
arm but that’s reversed into another wristlock, allowing Blade
to come in with the ax handle. A double belly to back suplex
drops Griffin again but he’s right back with a spinebuster.

Elliott comes back in to knock Enofe down, allowing Griffin to
whip him into the corner over and over. Elliott’s Pounce sends
Enofe flying and the nerve hold goes on. A sitdown splash
misses though and the hot tag brings in Blade to clean house.
Blade’s high crossbody gets two on Elliott but it’s back to
Griffin for a powerslam. Enofe dives in for a save and it’s a
legsweep into a frog splash for the pin on Griffin at 6:33.

Rating: C+. It wasn’t exactly a classic and it was a match
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between two teams not going anywhere but I got into this by
the end and was wondering who was winning. I could have gone
for more of this as Blade and Enofe are starting to become
quite the nice young team. Do more stuff like this around here
and the show would be a good bit more enjoyable every week.

Fallon Henley vs. Thea Hail

Henley powers her into the corner to start and then sends Hail
down, which has Hail thinking twice about this. There’s a
shoulder to put Hail down again and Henley throws in a dance.
Back up and Hail hits a running ax handle to take over for the
first time and a rollup gets two. The double arm crank goes on
but Henley fights up and hits a Shining Wizard for the pin at
4:19.

Rating: C-. This wasn’t quite as intriguing as Henley didn’t
seem to break a sweat against Hail. Henley is just a step
above a manager on NXT at this point, though at least she has
a personality compared to her days as just another wrestler.
Hail isn’t exactly a star yet but she has done well enough in
her limited appearances.

Dante Chen vs. Bodhi Hayward

Andre Chase is here with Hayward (who seems to be a bit
sunburned), who takes him to the mat with a headlock. That’s
reversed into a headscissors but they’re both back up to run
the ropes without hitting each other. Chen grabs a headlock
takeover before switching to a front facelock to stay on the
neck.  We  hit  the  chinlock,  leaving  Chase  to  coach  from
ringside. Hayward fights up and (with a bloody nose) hits his
bouncing splash for two. Chen’s fireman’s carry is broken up
and Hayward grabs a spinebuster for the pin at 5:56.

Rating: C. Just a match here, but it was nice to see Hayward
get a win like this. He is capable of doing some good things
in front of a fired up crowd and that is enough of the case
around here most of the time. Hayward and Chase aren’t ready



for anything that much bigger, but there is nothing wrong with
being popular in front of a specific crowd.

Overall Rating: C. The opener was surprisingly good but the
rest of the show was just kind of there, with a pretty lame
match and one firmly in the middle. There wasn’t much to see
with this show and that isn’t exactly surprising, as it tends
to be the norm. I can’t imagine they change much to the
formula, but at least there is a formula in the first place.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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